
Very sad news ! 

Viktor was a very long time friend and almost a member of our family. He was a pioneer 
of basin management in Russian-speaking countries and the initiator of the Russian 
versions of the INBO website and our annual newsletter, as well as numerous 
conferences. 

He was among the most loyal of our many events around the world and we had a great, 
friendly and professional time together. 

He seemed immortal and his departure is an immense loss for Christiane and me 
personally, for all INBO members and for the Russian and international water 
community. 

We will not forget it. 

Please send my condolences to his family and all our colleagues in the Scientific 
Information Center of Interstate Сommission for Water Coordination in Сentral Asia.  
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